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Meeting Update

PLEASE NOTE!
The room we hold our monthly meeting in has changed!

We are now located in the southwest corner of the Recreation Center. Enter through the front doors
and turn left into the hallway past the first room. Continue all the way to the end of the hallway and

turn right. Our new meeting room is the last room on the left.

  

The April Monthly Event will held
at the Redwood Recreation Center!

Saturday April 15th, 2023
10:00 AM - Noon
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Learn Something New

Presentation

Operations for Small Layouts
Presented by George Bell and Mike Lambert

This clinic will discuss the basics of operating a model railroad in a realistic
fashion, how these principles may be applied to smaller layouts, and examples of how this could be,
and has been, done.

Hands On Presentation

Making Gondola and Flat Car Loads
Presented by Charlie Treft

Just can't stand to see all those empty flat cars and gondolas running around
the layout! Charlie will show us some tips and tricks for filling them up with

loads.

Special Event

Outdoor Event TBA
Presented by Northern Utah division

Watch this space for more details

Presentation

Plaster Carving
Presented by Blaine Holbrook

Learn the ins and outs of carving plaster to look like realistic cliffs, rocks and
mountain scenery.

Presentation

The History of the Union Pacific Turbines
Presented by Fred Baney

Discover the fascinating history of the Union Pacific's "Big Blow" gas turbines.

As the Clinic Coordinator I look at what this requires and realize we all can
contribute to our clinics. I started with a sheet of plywood with my father
back when I was a child and since then have done so much, especially in
the last few years. We all have skills and experiences that we can share.
Being retired from the Education profession also has shown me that what I
have done in the past can help someone else looking for an answer. I will
call upon all of you to share what you have learned, because we all have a
love of trains.

Charlie Treft
cptreft@yahoo.com
801-309-4246
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Thoughts from the Superintendent

There’s so much more to this hobby than just “building trains in
your basement!” I can’t believe there was a model railroad event
every weekend in March! This month’s selfie comes from the 2nd
Annual Model Train Show at the Historic Wendover Airfield
Museum. This event had other Free-moN members from multiple
states as well as the OT&W Club, all displaying (and running)
their trains. It’s fun to see friends in person from outside the area
(as well as in the state) that I often only “see” on-line. Thanks to
Kevin Anderson for getting this event started with his original
Free-moN module of the Airfield which is now retired from
traveling and on permanent display at the museum.

Now that warmer weather is here I know people are going to want to be outside but don’t neglect
your trains :-) Seriously, we look forward to seeing you at our monthly meetings and we are planning
an outdoor one again this summer. Please bring something for Show and Tell. I enjoy seeing what
others are working on and that is at least one way that we can enjoy the journey together!

Jim Wanlass, MMR #585
Superintendent
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
jamestowntrains@gmail.com
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What Happened Last Month

Making Old Trains Run Like New
Presented by Geoff Carter

Did you inherit some old rolling stock and engines from a friend or family? Geoff Carter gave us
some tips and tricks to get those old trains running like new. Geoff discussed the major things that
can affect locomotive performance. He started with mechanical issues like dirt, debris, old lubricant
and binding/broken mechanisms. Electrical issues can include dirty wheels, electrical pickups and a
carbonized armature. Carefully disassembling the locomotive and cleaning with 90% Isopropyl
Alcohol will go along way to getting that engine on the layout. Refresh all lubricants with the most
appropriate products for the materials in question.

You can view past clinic information at the link below

https://www.northernutahnmra.org/monthly-events/past-clinics/

 

Show and Tell: Corey Bonsall from Bonsall Scale Carshops brought by some of his latest 3D
creations. Jim Wanlass brought in his newest HO scale module to show everyone his progress and
the techniques he uses. Blaine Holbrook showed off the tools that he recommends for his upcoming
clinic on plaster carving.
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Layout Tours

Three
Layout
Tours!

Saturday May 6, 2023
10 AM to 2 PM

Micky Braun’s
HO Freelanced Union Pacific RR
Location: 2547 South 1875 West, Syracuse
Contact: Micky Braun phone: 801-698-5421 email: johnbraunjr11@gmail.com

The layout is 17’ X 18’ double deck with about 50% of the scenery complete. It is a freelanced
version of modern (2000 and later) Union Pacific Railroad.

Rules: There is no handicap access. There is no smoking inside. There is a bathroom available.
Children need to be well behaved and supervised. Parking is available on the street. The layout can
handle around 6 to 8 visitors at a time. Questions are welcome. Please feel free to take pictures.

Etiquette: When visiting, don’t criticize and don’t touch the equipment. Stay as long as you like,
being mindful of other visitors.

Carpool: Due to the distance from Salt Lake City area carpooling may be a good idea.

Cameron LaFleur’s
Utah Northern
Location: 1280 W 1045 S, Clearfield, UT
Contact: Cameron LaFleur  phone:801-698-8449

This is an N scale layout set in the modern era focusing on Union Pacific and BNSF. It is in a 12' x
17' room. There are two double main lines that allow continuous running of 4 different trains if
desired. Some scenery has been finished in areas of it.

Rules: There is no handicap access. There is a swing gate that can be opened but if it's possible to
duck under it then it would let the trains keep running on the outer loops. There is no smoking inside.
There is a bathroom available. Children need to be well behaved and supervised. Parking is on the
street or in the cul de sac to the west of the house. The layout can handle around 6 visitors at time.
Entry is through the front door and down the steps to the basement. Questions are welcome. Please
feel free to take pictures.

Etiquette: When visiting, don’t criticize and don’t touch the equipment. There are two items of
animation, that are marked, that guests may operate.  Stay as long as you like, being mindful of
other visitors. Please sign the guest book. 

Carpool: Due to the distance from Salt Lake City area carpooling may be a good idea.

Bob Connolly’s
Great Northern Railway, Cascade Division
Location: 240 E Wahlen Circle, Harrisville, UT
Contact:  Bob Connolly  phone: 952-484-3587  email: connollyclan@frontier.com

This N-scale layout is in a 17’ X 45’ area of the basement.  It depicts the Great Northern in 1944-
1945 in the Everett, Washington area.  The first stage of benchwork and track is complete, with
some building mockups in place.
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Achievement Program

I think people probably envision a Master Model Railroader as
someone who is this great modeler, and while that should be true, it
is much more than that. Giving back, or service to the hobby, is a key
element to making a well-rounded modeler. When I first read about
the AP requirements I was a “lone wolf modeler” not knowing that
there were other people as fascinated (my wife would say crazy)
about trains as I was. So when I read about Association Volunteer
and Association Official over 20 years ago I figured I would never get
those certificates. I have since come to know that the interaction with
others, and the friendships made, are one of the greatest rewards that model railroading has to
offer. It turns out that Association Volunteer was the first certificate I earned in my Quest for
becoming a Master Model Railroader! Association Official took a little longer being my ninth
certificate. 

I have earned the Association Official Certificate by being the Division Superintendent for at least
three years. Lowell has earned it by being the Region President for at least two years. You can earn
it by being a Region Director (board member) for three years. Now that the board meetings are over
Zoom it makes it much easier to fulfill the responsibilities of that position. Talk with Lowell for more
info if you are interested in that. I would love to see someone else from our Division in that role.

In my time serving as Division Superintendent I have met in-person people I have only known on-
line from all over the world as well as getting to meet so many of you locally. I am also grateful for
how much everyone steps up and serves in our Division, which can help you qualify for Association
Volunteer, depending on the position. It really makes my job that much easier, and enjoyable.

While this picture is from several years ago, it really shows how much fun I have while serving all of
you and proves to me that we can enjoy the journey together!

 

Jim Wanlass, MMR #585
AP Chairman
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
jamestowntrains@gmail.com
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How to switch a Switch

Changing Out a Crossover for a Double Crossover Switch
by Paul Dishman

In order to complete the National Model Railroad Association’s Model Railroad Engineer - Electrical
certificate, I only needed one more item, another type of switch (wired and working) than those I
already had installed on my layout. Of the eleven options under Requirement #2, I had two but
needed three.

My HO layout, the Aldey & Stillate Railroad (it has been running all day and is still late), is a fairly
modest size at 11’ x 13’. I estimated I had room in the small yard for a double crossover switch, one
of the alternatives in Requirement #2. It meant I had to take up ballast, track, and two nicely working
switches which I was loathe to do. (Why mess with perfection?)

 

Photo 1: Overhead of the two crossover switches to be replaced.

I needed a Code 83 Double Crossover Switch and wanted one that was the most DCC friendliest (if
not even more than friendly) I could find. The one that seemed to fit the bill was one that Walthers
manufactured. (This, after them having private labeled Shinohara switches for decades.) The switch
already has jumpers in place so the only power it really requires is feeders to the stock rails.
(However, it does have leads already installed if you wanted to mount electrical switches and power
the frogs accordingly. Murphy is the law around these here parts, stranger, so we strive to keep this
layout as DCC-simple as possible.)

 

Photo 2: The Walthers Double Crossover Switch (part 948-83051). List: $99.98.

I read all the reviews and comments I could about the switch, so I knew that some minor surgery
was probably going to be required. When it arrived, I followed the Famous Model Railroader School
Pro Tip #16, that is, “Test all switches before installation.” Putting it on the bench, I attached straight
track pieces to the four ends of the switch, set an engine on it, and applied power. Everything
worked except in one crossover direction where there was a dead closure rail. The jumper on the
bottom was installed but was not making contact with the rail. This switch is also “snap-to,” meaning
you can “finger flick” all the point rails to the stock rails on either side. However, one of the point rails
had become unattached to its switch rod, so it had to be carefully reconnected without accidentally
cementing the switch rod permanently to either stock rail. These corrections were completed and the
switch was re-tested. Passed.

Turning my attention to the portion of the layout where the switch was to be installed, I located the
spikes holding down the existing track and lifted them off with a periodontal knife (which I inherited
when my dentist retired). After the spikes were removed, I then dripped rubbing alcohol (C3H8O) on
the ballast (mostly SiO2) around the existing crossover switches and let it set for about an hour. A
second application of the same showed that I could easily lift up the switches with a putty (CaOH2)
knife. Removing the ballast was tedious as it was originally applied with white glue ((C4H6O2)n).
(FYI: damp, previously glued ballast wants to stick to anything it touches and gets on everything. It is
the glitter (C10H8O4)n of model railroading. I am still finding bits of it all over the house
(H1O2U3S4E5).)

 

Photo 3: Scraping off the old ballast prior to removing the two existing switches.

I wanted to save the existing PECO switches as they were expensive and are still expensive. After
their removal, I placed them in a pan and covered them with a solution of  half water and half
rubbing alcohol and let them sit overnight. I was then able to lightly scrub off the ballast and glue
with an old toothbrush.

 

Photo 4: Soaking pan with half water and half rubbing alcohol
to salvage the existing PECO switches for future use.

Something I had not originally done on the layout that I should have, was to paint the exposed cork
the color of the ballast, so I took the opportunity to do so before installing the new switch. Although
the existing two switches had feeders already in place, I made four black and four red #14 gauge
feeders just in case I needed to replace any of the existing ones and soldered them to rail joiners. I
drilled holes and ran the feeders to the bus wires. Using the “slippery rail joiner” technique for laying
track in between two existing tracks pieces allowed me to insert the switch without having to rip up
any other existing track (Famous Model Railroader School Pro Tip #42.) (You really need to read the
entire list as the good suggestions are near the bottom.)

The switch was installed and tested with the another engine and all four routes across the switch are
working well. Ballasting remains a project for later this week as the M.O.W. train has just arrived.
However, I am happy to report that Aldey & Stillate Railroad now has a successfully running double
crossover switch. And I installed it without becoming double cross-eyed myself.

 

Photo 5: The M.O.W. train arrives. It appears that the ballast has been left out in the elements and picked up some errant
sunflower seeds.
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Division News Items

BREAKING NEWS!

We will have NEW Division cars for sell in the near future. Bamberger woodside boxcars have been
ordered from Accurail. We have 48 available of the numbered 800 series. One car is pre-
numbered and will come with 4 unique decals numbers. We will begin taking reservations on
Saturday. They will sell for $45 for one, and $40 each if more than one is purchased.

NMRA Pizza Box Layout

Donations are needed!
Our local Pizza Box Layout group is in need of used
N scale equipment. We are a 501C3 so all donations
will be tax deductible. We are very short on used
locomotives. You can use the QR code on the right to
make monetary donations. A steady flow of incoming
donations will ensure that we can keep this program

alive and thriving. The readers of the newsletter could also contribute by volunteering to work with
the kids to build their dioramas. It is a lot of fun, just ask any of those who help out on the second
Saturday of the month. Please contact Blaine Holbrook at bholbro1466@earthlink.net for more info.

Bristlecone Bricks and Train Show
Nevada Northern Railway Museum - Freight Barn
1100 Ave A, Ely, Nevada
June 2, 4:00pm - 8:00pm
June 3, 11:00am - 7:00pm
www.facebook.com/bristleconebricks/

National N Scale Convention
Nugget Casino Resort
1100 Nugget Avenue
Reno, Nevada
June 14-18, 2023
https://www.nationalnscaleconvention.com

25th Annual Evanston Roundhouse Festival
Historic Roundhouse & Railyards
1440 Main Street
Evanston, Wyoming
August 4, 2023 4PM to 8PM
August 5, 2023 9AM to 6PM
August 6, 2023 10AM - 2:30PM
https://www.hostlers.info/

43rd National Narrow Gauge Convention
Crown Plaza Denver Airport Convention Center
15500 East 40th Avenue
Denver, Colorado
August 30-September 2, 2023
https://www.43nngcdenver.com/

Intermountain Train Expo 2023
Davis Conference Center
1651 N 700 W
Layton, Utah
November 3rd & 4th, 2023
Fri, 3 Nov: 3:00pm to 9:00pm
Sat, 4 Nov: 9:00am to 5:00pm
http://intermountaintrainexpo.com/

Rocky Mountain Region Convention
Rails Along the Rio Grande 2023
Albuquerque, NM
November 9-12, 2023
Further details to follow... stay tuned.
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Region Polo Shirts

Rocky Mountain Region Polo Shirts
are now available!

You can order your very own polo shirt at this link: Daylight Sales

You can choose Cool Grey or Royal colors.
NMRA members can save 10% using the code: nmrax20

Besides clicking on the link you can just go to Daylight Sales.net, scroll down on the left to NMRA
then on the second page is the Rocky Mountain Region NMRA shirt.

It has the new logo designed by our own Rick Luther!
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Stadler Open House

Open House and Train Show
Stadler Rail US
June 24th, 2023

8:00 AM - 4:00 PM
5880 West 150 South, Salt Lake City, UT

FREE Admission!
 

With 7,000 square feet we are able to include Wasatch N-Scale, OT&W N-Scale and HO-Scale
layouts, NUT-LUG LEGO display, Pizza Box displays and Clocreations face painting and balloon art.
Stadler will have facility tours, a VR experience, video presentations, and other activities. They will
also be coordinating some food trucks to be there.

Click Here to Return to the Table of Contents

Wendover Train Show

Wendover Train Show Report

The Wendover Air Museum Train Show was last month. It was a fun experience that included
FreeMoN modules from the western states, OTW’s N-Scale modular layout and my Time Saver
switching puzzle. My co-driver, roommate, and helper Keith Osojnak was with me, and during the
down time, was able to make good progress on the construction of a building and a crane for his
own home layout. In addition to all that, we had a nice visit with a visiting Canadian Air Force crew
and toured their airplane, as well as a tour of the Wendover Air Port where we were able to learn of
the history of the base and its contribution to the training of bomber crews, especially the crew of the
Enola Gay B-29 that dropped the first atomic bomb that hastened the close of the War in the Pacific.
Part of the tour was the chance to look down in a hole (you have to be there to understand the
significance of said hole in the ground).

Click Here to Return to the Table of Contents

Pacific Southwest Region Convention

Pacific Southwest Region Convention
Arizona Division / Flagstaff, Arizona June 7 –11, 2023

Greetings from Arizona. We have been fortunate to have an NMRA member and former employee
of the Grand Canyon railroad as part of our convention team. We have shortened the days of the
convention and have split it into two major events; The convention and a full day steam train ride
from Williams, Arizona to the Grand Canyon and return. Since is a unique event, we would like to let
NMRA members in the surrounding regions/division the opportunity to join us for a fun filled day on
the steam train ride. Since we are using the steam engine only, the number of cars is limited. We
offer the train ride as a separate entity for members and their family to enjoy the steam train ride and
the grandeur of the Grand Canyon.

For more information or to register, visit our website at:
www.psrconvention.org
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NMRA National Convention

The National Model Railroad Association is pleased to announce that registration for the next
national Convention, the 2023 Texas Express, is now OPEN! The saying, "Everything is bigger and
better in Texas" is the bestway to describe what waits attendees in Grapevine, Texas, as this
Convention promises to be one for the history books!

Visit the website for more information.

2023 Texas Express NMRA National Convention
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Newsletter Archive

Catch up on all the past issues of the Division Newsletter the
"Promontory Post" on the division website. There is a multitude of
information about our past clinics, photos from layout tours,
conventions, train shows, links to interesting information and the
chance to get to know our fellow members. Just click the button
below and learn more!
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NMRA Membership Renewal

Just a reminder for everyone to check their expiration date on membership NMRA
cards. Please don't let them lapse! You should receive a membership renewal form
in the mail months before your expiration. If you can't find it or didn't get it, you can
always go on-line and renew there. Below is the link to NMRA website page.

https://nmra.org/membership-application-and-renewal

Also check NMRA home page for membership discounts through the NMRA Partnership Program.
You can get discounts at over 30 vendors including Micro-Mart, Green Frog Productions, MinuteMan
Scale Models, Motrak Models, MRC (Model Rectifier Corporation) and many others. The discounts
could add up to what a years membership costs!

https://nmra.org/partnerships
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The Club Car

The Northern Utah Division is home to many outstanding modeling clubs, in every scale from Z to Live Steam. You are sure to find at least one of
them that will meet your needs, so drop them a line and join the fun!

Contact information is the most recent we have on file. If you have a railroad modeling club in the state of Utah, we would be happy to include
your information here. Just send us the name of your club, the scales you support in your club, and how prospective members may contact your
club.

Color Country Model Railroad Club – This multi-scale club is located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah. Contact Dave Merrill by
email at: professordavemerrill@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://colorcountrytrains.org/sud/

Color Country T-Trak Club - This N Scale club, located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah,  uses the T-Trak modular system.
Contact the club by email at: ColorCountryTTrak@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://www.ccttc.info

Golden Spike American Flyer Train Club – This S scale club meets the third Friday of each month at various club member homes. Their
newsletter contains the time and place. Call Jim Buckley by phone at: (801) 252-1921 or by email at: jamesbuckley7@comcast.com. Visit their
website at http://www.gsaftc.com/about.htm 

Golden Spike Train Club of Utah – This HO 100% NMRA club meets the second Saturday of each Month 10:00am - 11:00am (summer)
12:00pm - 4:00pm (remainder of year), at the 132 S 800 W SLC UT in the Sugar Space Arts. Contact Jon Thomas, Treasurer at
Thomas.JT@Yahoo.com for more information. Out of the area memberships are available. Visit their website
at http://www.goldenspiketrainclubutah.org/home.html

Great Basin Lego Train Club – Adult fans of LEGO. Meeting times and club info is posted on their website. Contact Reed Cowan by email at:
gbltc@aol.com. Visit their website at http://greatbasinltc.utahlug.org/ 

HOn3 Club of Northern Utah – Specializing in local narrow gauge railroads in HOn3, this group meets informally and has a layout in Grantsville.
Contact Fred Voelcker by email at: fred.voelcker@gmail.com

Hostlers Model Railroad Club – This Multi-scale club, including live steam, meets the 3rd Wednesday of every month at Ogden’s historic Union
Station. Contact Mike Murphy by USPS mail at: 752 W 4375 South, Riverdale, UT 84405 or by phone at: (801) 394-4952. Visit their website
at http://hostlers.org 

O Scale Guys – An O and On3 scale club. Contact Steve Strebel by phone at: (801) 973-0367. 

Ophir, Tintic and Western – This club models in HO and N and meets at the SCERA Theater Boardroom (745 South State Street, Orem) at 7:00
pm on the 3rd Thursday of every month. Contact Larry Carter by email at larry_carter@msn.com or by phone at (801) 446-8161 Visit their website
at http://www.otwtrainclub.com/ 

Railway & Locomotive Historical Society (Golden Spike Chapter) – An historically oriented group of researchers and preservationists, the
Golden Spike chapter of the R&LHS meets every second Tuesday at noon at Two Bit Street Cafe on 25th Street in Ogden and is presently in the
midst of the restoration of the D&RGW #223. Visit their website at http://www.save223.org

South Weber Model Railroad Club – This 1-1/2″ club runs trains every 3rd Saturday & Sunday at South Weber Canyon Meadows Park. I-84 exit
#85, two blocks south, two blocks east. Visit their website at http://southweberrr.webs.com/

Utah Free-MO – A travelling HO Modular group conforming to the Free-MO standard. Contact Mike Nelson by email at: i_m_loco@hotmail.com

Utah Free-moN – We subscribe to the N scale Free Mo standards. You can find us on Facebook at Utah Free-moN. 

Utah Garden Railway Society – A “G scale” group dedicated to the art of Garden Railways. Contact Lynn Stringham, President (UGRS) by
USPS mail at: 4464 S 4100 West, West Haven, UT 84401

Utah Large Scale Society – A G scale group that meets in various member’s homes. Contact Stan White by phone at: (801) 546-4085 or by
USPS mail at: 920 N 1550 East, Layton, UT 84040

Utah Live Steamers – Our railroad is at Shay Park, 400 West Aspen Hills Blvd, Saratoga Springs, UT which encompasses 12 acres. The key
feature is the abandoned railroad grade of the Salt Lake & Western Railroad. Our track gauge is 7.5" and we have a new, beautiful 1.6" scale
locomotive to pull twice as many cars as before. Rides are 1st and 3rd Saturday of the Summer months. Contact Mike at
utahlivesteamers@gmail.com or watch Facebook for event listings. https://www.facebook.com/cmry260/

Utah Train Collectors Association – Primarily 3-rail O gauge, though other scales are represented. Promotes model railroading in Northern
Utah. Meets the last Thursday of each month. Contact Kent Silver (Club President) by email at: webmaster@utahtca.com. Visit their website
at http://utahtca.com/default.htm 

Wasatch N Scale Model Railroad Club - For contact info visit their website at wasatchnscale.org
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Division Officers and Volunteers

Northern Utah Division Officers
Superintendent: Jim Wanlass

Assistant Superintendent:    Blaine Holbrook
Treasurer: Neil Mahoney
Board of Director: Kevin Anderson
Board of Director: Mike Dean
Board of Director: Michael Harris
Board of Director: George Bell
   

Committee Positions
Advertising/Marketing: Vacant
Show Chairman: Geoff Carter
Achievement Program: Jim Wanlass
Clinic Coordinator: Charlie Treft
Layout Tours: Bob Connolly
Division Librarian: Robert Arnesen
Secretary: Carolyn Chase
Newsletter Editor: Rick Luther
Membership Chair Person: Paul Dishman
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Come Join us for Fun, Learning and Fellowship

Utah's center for model railroading excellence!
Join us every third Saturday at the

Redwood Recreation Center
3060 Lester Street

West Valley City, UT 84119
from 10:00 AM to Noon
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Northern Utah Division of NMRA
| Redwood Recreation Center 3060 Lester Street |
West Valley
City, UT 84119

 

Unsubscribe
| About our service provider
| View this email in your web browser

http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=404942&email=[EMAIL]&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.northernutahnmra.org%2Fmonthly-events%2Fpast-clinics%2F
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=404942&email=[EMAIL]&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fbonsallscalecarshops
mailto:johnbraunjr11@gmail.com
mailto:connollyclan@frontier.com
mailto:jamestowntrains@gmail.com
mailto:bholbro1466@earthlink.net
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=404942&email=[EMAIL]&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fbristleconebricks%2F
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=404942&email=[EMAIL]&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nationalnscaleconvention.com%2F
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=404942&email=[EMAIL]&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.hostlers.info%2F
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=404942&email=[EMAIL]&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.43nngcdenver.com%2F
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=404942&email=[EMAIL]&url=http%3A%2F%2Fintermountaintrainexpo.com%2F
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=404942&email=[EMAIL]&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.daylightsales.net%2Fshop%2Fport-authority-men-pocket-polo-rocky-mountain-region-nmra-k500p%2F%3Fattribute_pa_size%3Dxl%26attribute_pa_color%3Dcool-grey
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=404942&email=[EMAIL]&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.psrconvention.org
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=404942&email=[EMAIL]&url=https%3A%2F%2F2023texasexpress.com%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR04mR3I2nV7G21qBX11gMwNQ64pPz4v0vHrEwrhuL6iq2bQQJ2_4c64Hbg
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=404942&email=[EMAIL]&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.northernutahnmra.org%2Fnewsletters%2F
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=404942&email=[EMAIL]&url=https%3A%2F%2Fnmra.org%2Fmembership-application-and-renewal
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=404942&email=[EMAIL]&url=https%3A%2F%2Fnmra.org%2Fpartnerships
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=404942&email=[EMAIL]&url=
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=404942&email=[EMAIL]&url=http%3A%2F%2Femailcontact.com%2Fnl%2Fforward.php%3Fnl_id%3D404942%26email%3D%7B%24email%7D
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=404942&email=[EMAIL]&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fgroups%2Fnutahnmra%2F
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=404942&email=[EMAIL]&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.northernutahnmra.org%2Fcalendar%2F
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=404942&email=[EMAIL]&url=https%3A%2F%2Femailcontact.com%2Fnl%2Funsubscribe.php%3Fbus_id%3D9496%26nl_id%3D404942%26email%3D%7B%24email%7D
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=404942&email=[EMAIL]&url=https%3A%2F%2Femailcontact.com%3Futm_source%3Dnewsletterutm_medium%3Dfooter%26amp%3Butm_campaign%3D9496
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=404942&email=[EMAIL]&url=https%3A%2F%2Femailcontact.com%2Fnl%2Fnl-output-frame-2.php%3Fbus_id%3D9496%26nl_id%3D404942
http://emailcontact.com/stat/click.php?nl_id=404942&email=[EMAIL]&url=https%3A%2F%2Femailcontact.com%2F

	emailcontact.com
	Promontory Post - April 2023 - Northern Utah Division, NMRA


